THE GREMLIN GAZETTE

January 1983 Vol. IV No. I

"The official newsletter of the West Gentral Georgia Chapter 677 of the Experimental Aircraft Association."

Editor: Pearce Massey Chapter Officers: Vernon Frater, Fresident
Fearce Massey, Vice-Fresident
Charles Hanna, Sec'y-Treas.

January Meeting: Thursday, January 13 at 7:30 PM at the Western Sizziling Steak house on Macon Road, one block east of the bypass. The meeting will be in the banquet room, just go thru the line to get your eats and head for the banquet room.

Another January event that everyone is encouraged to attend is a Pilot Proficiency Award Program and Safety Meeting sponsored by Van Dusen Airport Services. This will be similar in format to the safety meeting that our chapter sponsored last spring. This years meeting will be held at First Federal Savings and Loan Association on the Bealwood Connector (our usual meeting place) on Wednesday, January 26 at 7:30 PM. All able bodied pilots are asked to participate in the FAA's Pilot Proficiency Program (ref: AC 61-91). For additional information on this meeting and program call Van Dusen at 324-2453 and ask for any instructor.

Jim Davis's Pitts Special is for sale. asking price is said to be \$16,500....
Jim now has a new Harley-Davidson, so we'll be seeing him on crutches any time now....

"Notes and Scribblings From your Chapter Secretary"

I hope everyone enjoyed Christmas and New Years as much as I did.



With the coming of 1983 comes that push to renew all of our old members and sign up new onew as well. For those of you who have not renewed your membership for '83 and non-members who are receiving this letter, a 1983 chapter

membership application has been enclosed, while members who have signed for '83 will find their new chapter membership card enclosed. If you desire to join just complete the form and bring it to any meeting or mail it (dues \$12) to me (Charles Hanna, 6317 Cable Ave., Columbus, GA 31904). The 1983 mailing list will be finalized after the January meeting!

As an added incentive, new chapter members joining during 1983 will receive their choice of an EAA Calendar or a nameplate (engraved), either item being a \$3.50 value. (Calendars avaiable only while supplies last).

The chapter has calendars for sale yet(\$3.50 ea.), just see me, Ernie Shelton, or Lewis Hanna. There are several nameplates left and I can order more if needed, We would like to see every chapter member wearing one:

(price now up to \$3.50 ea.)

Charles

If you want this letter to be informative and more than just a notice of the meeting please keep us supplied with news, information, gossip, etc. about you and others in the chapter and other local information of interest.

Ed.





JANUARY IS DUES MONTH! ARE YOURS CURRENT?